
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/31/2024 2:42:56 AM

First name: Robert

Last name: Dilley

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: I have been involved in a lease cabin located on Swan Island for about 28 years.  I began going to

this cabin with my Father-in-law, Jim Sturrock,  I have since raised my 23 year old son by taking him to the cabin

multiple times a year.  We go to this cabin to hunt, fish, and escape the stress of city life.  I would like my son to

be able to take his family to the same place and teach them how to hunt and fish.  We have made numerous

improvements to the property over the years.  It is no easy feat to keep up on the maintenance at a remote

location.  We gladly do this maintenance because we truly love going there.  Not many places are as beautiful as

Seymour Canal.  If this change is made, and it can be transferred to a younger person's name, it would be

fantastic.  We could continue to improve on the cabin and feel confident that we would be able to continue to use

if in perpetuity.  Our cabin is never locked, and is open to those in need in case of emergency.  There are so few

of these cabins, I cannot imagine how they would negatively impact our forests.  Please change the rule to allow

transfers.

Thank you,

Robert Dilley


